
Oct 9, 2015 e-mail: Greetings, Joan, Joan, and Bam:     I am sending the following to the three of you as the Chair 

and Co-Chairs of the Grant Road Coalition - 1st to Campbell.  Please distribute as appropriate. Please let me know if 

you have any questions about this information, and if we missed anything.  (By the way, a list of team members 

and contact information is being assembled for inclusion on the website; we'll let you know when that is posted.)  

The following address the requests made by the Grant Road Coalition at the September 29, 2015, Coalition 

Meeting. Rebecca Ruopp, Office of Integrated Planning, agreed to work on fulfilling the requests during the week of 

October 5, 2015.  The Tucson Department of Transportation and the Pima Association of Governments assisted in 

gathering the information. 

 

 REQUEST:  Copy of the 2010 Noise Study:  Status:  A copy of the full noise study, from which the information on 

noise presented in the Design Concept Report (DCR) was taken, was requested from Kimley-Horn, the consultant who 

conducted the noise study. Here is the link:    

https://kimley-horn.securevdr.com/share#/view/s40784cde2f24e358/fi6883b8-f76b-3467-ebef-8088e0568dff. 

For those who may not have seen the DCR chapter on noise, the link to the DCR 

is  http://www.grantroad.info/pdf/dcr/grant-road-dcr-chapter-07.pdf and Chapter 7, Noise Analysis, begins on page 50. 

 

REQUEST:  Presentation by a professional with expertise in noise impact analysis and mitigation to help 

neighborhood understand the findings of the 2010 noise study. 

Status:  The consultant who undertook the noise study is not part of the current project team.  The City has asked the 

consultant to provide an estimate on what it would cost to have the consultant review the document and prepare a 

presentation for the Coalition. Staff expects to receive that cost sometime next week (week of Oct. 12).  Because this is 

not a cost that is covered by the RTA budget for Grant Road, we will need to determine how the cost might be covered. 

 

REQUEST:  Projected estimate of increase in traffic on Grant Road following completion of project? 

Status:  The Pima Association of Governments has projected Average Daily Traffic (ADT) numbers for 2045, and has 

provided the ADT numbers for Grant Road between Oracle Road and Swan Road in the Excel spreadsheet attached.  Also 

attached is some information about the Demand Model used in preparing these projections. 

 

REQUEST:  Intergovernment Agreements (IGAs) with RTA and Advanced Acquisition Agreement. 

Status:  These documents have been provided by Jim DeGrood, Deputy Director, Pima Association of Government 

(PAG), and are attached. 

 

REQUEST:  Printed copy of Phase 5 map. 

Status:  Grant Road Citizen Task Force Member, Andrew Jones, who attended the September 29th Coalition meeting and 

heard this request, kindly printed out the maps, taped them together, and provided them to Joan Daniels at the 

September 30, 3015, Grant Road Task Force meeting.  (accidently wrong set of maps…Joan will undertake on own) 

 

REQUEST:  Copy of Phase 2 100% Plans. 

Status:  Working 100% plans will be presented at the October 27, 2015, Open House at which staff will answer questions 

and receive comments.  The pdf of these plans will be posted on the Grant Road website within two weeks after the 

Open House.  Following that the City will undertake final reviews of the plans, with the final 100% detailed plans being 

available by the beginning of the New Year at which time large copies of the plans will be provided to the Coalition. 

 

Rebecca  Response to September 29 Questions. 

https://kimley-horn.securevdr.com/share#/view/s40784cde2f24e358/fi6883b8-f76b-3467-ebef-8088e0568dff
http://www.grantroad.info/pdf/dcr/grant-road-dcr-chapter-07.pdf%20and%20Chapter%207

